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Reallocation of Regional Park Improvement Funds to S15036 Balboa 
Park West Mesa Comfort Station 

Issue - During the construction of EB Scripps Park Comfort Station Replacement (S15035), a 
portable restroom is needed to provide service after the current comfort station has been 
demolished and until the new comfort station is open A portable restroom cannot be funded by 
Regional Park Improvement Fund because it is a rental and not considered a capital expense 
and thus cannot be capitalized by the City. To remedy this issue, Regional Park Improvement 
Funds can be swapped with Capital Contributions from the General Fund. Should the Regional 
Park Improvement Fund Oversight Committee approve the following reallocation/swap of 
Regional Park Improvement Funds: 

1. $65,000 to Balboa Park West Mesa Comfort Station.

Director's Recommendation - Approve the recommended transfers of funds for Balboa Park 
West Mesa Comfort Station 

Fiscal Impact - There is no change in overall funding for either project; this is only a swap of 
funding sources between the two projects. 

Water and Energy Conservation Status - Not applicable. 

Environmental - The transfer of funds will not result in any direct or reasonably foreseeable 
indirect physical changes in the environment and is therefore not subject to CEQA pursuant to 
State CEQA Guidelines Section 1506o(c)(2). 

BACKGROUND 

The San Diego Regional Park Improvement Fund (RPIF) is one of two capital improvement 
project funds to receive Mission Bay Park lease revenues from leaseholds in Mission Bay Park. 
The other fund is the Mission Bay Park Improvement Fund. The two funds were established 
by voter approval of revisions to the City Charter, Article V, Section 55.2 and became effective 
July 1, 2009, with the start of Fiscal Year 2010. 

Per the City Charter, the first $20 million in Mission Bay leasehold revenues is allocated toward 
general government purposes. The next $10 million in leasehold revenues is split between 




